
 
 
New-Indy Catawba denies the baseless accusations that were irresponsibly made in the October 26 
report in The Charlotte Observer and The State newspapers that dioxin is seeping into the Catawba River 
from the mill property. This accusation was leveled by trial lawyers to gain leverage in ongoing litigation 
and is demonstrably false.  
 
Dioxin is a highly toxic chemical. Small amounts of the compound were left on the property by a 
previous owner of the facility, a byproduct of the bleaching process used by the Bowater mill (and many 
other mills throughout the U.S.) to make white paper. That practice was discontinued nearly 20 years 
ago. At no point since New-Indy acquired the mil on Dec. 31, 2018, has the facility produced dioxin. 
 
New-Indy Catawba has spent considerable time and effort to identify the areas on the mill property 
where the compound is located and to confirm that it is not migrating from the property, including 
through groundwater. New-Indy Catawba maintains 15 wells throughout the mill property so that it can 
carefully monitor dioxin levels. The mill regularly reports the results from those monitoring wells to the 
South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control.    
 
The most recent report was prepared for New-Indy in June 2022 by S&ME., Inc., a South Carolina-based 
environmental engineering firm. That report clearly shows that no hazardous level of dioxin was 
detected in any of the monitoring wells. In fact, the monitoring well with the highest concentration 
contained 1/15th the amount of dioxin that South Carolina permits in drinking water.  
 
The aerial photograph of the New-Indy Catawba property (attached) shows the 15 monitoring well 
locations on site. The only well to detect a nominal amount of dioxin was R-29-MW-1, which is located 
more than a half-mile from the Catawba River. 
 


